






 

 

  

The ICO exists to empower you through information. 

3rd Floor, 14 Cromac Place, Belfast, BT7 2JB 

T. 0303 123 1114   E. ni@ico.org.uk 

ico.org.uk 

Information Commissioner’s Office (Head Office) 

Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

T. 0303 123 1113 

Mr John McGinnity 
Interim Director of Corporate Services 

Police Ombudsman NI 

 

[By Email Only] 

14/08/2023 

 

Dear John, 

Retention of Vetting Records in the Police Ombudsman’s Office 

Many thanks for your letter of 3 August regarding the above and I hope 
you are settling down in your new role.  Please accept my apologies for 

the short delay in responding but, as you will appreciate, I have been 

heavily engaged with matters relating to the PSNI breach. 

I am pleased to note that, following our previous advice,  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Neither the Data Protection Act 2018 nor the UK GDPR make provision for 

a formal internal review of a SAR akin to that required under freedom of 
information legislation. However, where an organisation provides that a 

review may be undertaken, it would be good practice for the reviewer to 
be someone unconnected with the original decision.  

 
Please note that we expect individuals raising concerns with us to exhaust 

the complaints procedure of the relevant organisation prior to submitting 

FOIA s.44 - Prohibition on disclosure

FOIA s.44 - Prohibition on disclosure
























